Minutes of the meeting of the Newton Abbot Squash and Tennis Club
On      2 February 2017 
Those present

Glyn Davies, Andy Lloyd, Malcolm Watts, Tim Dickinson, Richard Thomas, Nick Whalley, Dan Gough and Jane Comyns.
Apologies for absence received from

Jane Gick, Curtis Corby, Matt Whalley and Lee Manning.
Minutes of last meetings (Oct and Nov)
Were read, approved and signed by the acting Chairman, Glyn Davies.
Matters arising
Several matters arising will be covered by updates to following sections.
Chairman's Report
Tennis is moving on, Glyn told us, but he would leave details to the Tennis update later in the meeting. 
The proposed wording of the new License offered by the Squash and Tennis Club to Russell Bond has been agreed by sub Committee at £5000.00pa to be paid monthly (current weekly).  
Russell would continue to provide Saturday morning junior tennis sessions.  All payments from those attending would be collected by Russell.  Members would be charged £2.50 and visitors £4.00 in line with Junior Squash players.  No payment would be made from the Club in future.
The indoor court is available for hire, with the coaches having first call on the facility.  Glyn proposed that the cost be increased to £10.00 from £8.00 (per session) plus lights’ cost.  The Committee agreed as this was still deemed good value for money.
All lights should be paid for by card so all lights keys were to be withdrawn except those held by Team Captains.
Russell is now responsible for ensuring that all Team Players are members of our Club.

Any alterations to either playing tennis, or asset management should be referred to the Committee BEFORE implementation.

Glyn and Andy Lloyd would put the proposals to Russell (and Becs Heale) for signature.  Dan said he would like to attend – he suggested that anyone visiting our courts for coaching should be asked to supply their name and e-mail address to the Club for future marketing – details are already being obtained by the Coaches for compliance reasons.  He would also like to take up the matter of ALL entry to the tennis courts to be via the Reception area and the Squash Courts, i.e. discontinuing the use of the gate next to Russell’s Office / clubhouse by court 3.  This had been discussed in Committee previously.  
As the original signs had been destroyed in the fire in our Clubhouse, fresh signs would have to be obtained to 
a) guide visitors for courts 3 & 4, AWAY from play on courts 1 and 2, by using the gate on to the cricketfield and the stepping stones along the edge of the cricketfield / tennis court barrier (an easier journey in summer than winter?) and 
b) remind court 3 & 4 users and supporters to wait for the end of a point before attempting to access this path. 

Treasurer's Report

Malcolm Watts told us that he is still in discussion with Recreational Trust Treasurer concerning the possible change from their current per capita payment from us to lump sum payment, in line with other Member Clubs.
Secretary's Report 
Nothing to report
Membership Secretary's Report

Nothing has changed since our most recent meeting.  Glyn offered his assistance from April when the introduction of the new tennis-only subscription is to be introduced.
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Recreational Trust Report
It was a good AGM, Glyn told us.  He thanked Richard Thomas (Rec.Trust Chairman, as well as his duties on the Squash and Tennis Committee) for his help in improving the current climate of communication and co-operation between the Recreational Trust Committee and our Member Club.
Appointing Russell Peterson as Groundsman was agreed to be a positive step.  The Club looks better with all the little repair jobs being undertaken as they were identified.

It was felt that future advertising should be based on the Recreational Trust, with links from there to all the individual Member Clubs.  Members were asked for any ideas for the website, and for volunteers to help run it.
An assistant for Paul Lennox was being considered, possibly an Apprentice, someone with a Marketing and Media Studies course background who might be able to help promote the Rec Trust more online.  Member Clubs would be encouraged to promote themselves via the Rec Trust.
Squash Section

The recent match v an Army team had proved an excellent event.  Our men won 4-1, our ladies lost 0-5.  It is hoped that there will a return visit next year!
The graded junior event for Grades A, B and C, 2 Sundays ago, was very enjoyable with Eddie Whalley finishing runner up in C Grade and Darcy Boyle winning the A Grade competition.  With the new road to Torquay now open, much-reduced travelling times mean more people could play at our Club than before. These events enhance our reputation and help keep our Club profile prominent.

{This Sunday’s graded competition is to be held at Torquay Squash Club.}
The Squash Honours Board is not up-to-date.  Nick Whalley said he and Matt would speak to Paul Lennox with a view to bringing it up to the present day.

Racquetball is reporting more new faces and increased numbers.
Tennis Section

One of the Men’s Team’s lights key has gone missing.  A replacement will be sought once a final check has been made.  
On a more positive note, the meeting on 10 January to discuss the way forward for the Tennis Section was well-attended, with players from all sections within the Club.  It was decided to form a Sub Committee to steer progress in promoting our Club with its new category of Tennis-Only Member, at a competitive price for the area.  Andy Lloyd, Russell Bond, Becs Heale, Sue Wilson, Mary Danfer and Jane Comyns all volunteered.
Andy Lloyd now reported on the first meeting of that newly-reformed Tennis Sub Committee –
It was decided that -

All members could bring a friend or relative along to a once-a-month Wednesday invitation evening (22 February is the first) for those who wish to take up the sport, return after an absence, or just want to see what is new!!  The session would be from 6 – 9 pm and would have at least one Club Member in attendance.
From 14 February, Tuesday evenings would be exclusively Club Night, allowing all ladies to attend. Play usually starts before just 6.30 pm, ending at 8pm.  All existing Members are welcome, as are prospective new Members.  This would mean disbanding the ladies’ training night coaching with Russell (final session 9 February) at least for the foreseeable future.  The numbers attending training had been much reduced recently due to holiday and injuries.  
But, fear not – a NEW, MIXED training night is to begin on Thursdays, beginning 16 February, from 7 – 8.30 with BOTH coaches!!  Becs and Russell are trying to enter a mixed team in a local league so the training has an additional purpose!  There had been a loud request last summer for more opportunities to play mixed tennis.

This is in addition to the two men’s and two ladies’ teams already entered in the Exeter and District Tennis League this summer, each providing 12 or 14 matches per team throughout the summer!
Saturday afternoon Club Sessions would be extended.  Instead of 2 – 4 pm, anyone wanting to try out the sport, or our Club is invited to come along between 3 and 5pm.  The first such afternoon would be 11 Feb.
A calendar of events is being drawn up to include the Gordon Mellor & Ghana Day Tournaments and various British Tennis-sponsored activities.  
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Tennis Section continued…..

Dan Gough will put that calendar on the website as soon as it is available, along with any other content we can provide for him.  Dan says it is possible to target specific age ranges / or geographical areas for other advertising.  He was given a small budget to follow this up in February and March.  
Facebook would also be updated to reflect the increased opportunities.  
Jane Gick might be able to include details in her local online advertising work.
Richard made as suggestion that any Sunday Tournament details could also be circulated to the other local tennis clubs so others could come and see for themselves what changes were happening here.  Junior Squash does this with much success.

There is to be a second meeting of the Sub Committee next Tuesday.
Any other business

Glyn advised that the roof of the porch (not Porsche as my notes suggested!) between the Squash and Tennis courts was leaking.  Tim, whose original construction it was, thought it would entail climbing on to the roof.  Urgent action is required as the light fitting is now involved and may prove a health and safety issue.  
Date of next meeting
Thursday 2 March 2017 at 7pm 
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